
 
NOTICE OF ADJUSTED OVERALL PROPOSED AND FINAL* DBE GOAL 

 
The South Portland Bus Service of the City of South Portland, Maine (SPBS) hereby 
announces its adjusted proposed overall DBE Goal for the Federal Fiscal Years 2018, 2019, 
and 2020 commencing October 1, 2017 as follows: 
 

Non-Transit Vehicle, Operating, Capital, and Planning Assistance Programs: 
1.09% of funds expended in contracts funded in part by the Federal 
Transit Administration (FTA). 

 
A description of specific NAICS sub-goals and how the overall goal was selected is available 
for inspection during normal business hours at the principle office of the SPBS, 929 
Highland Avenue; South Portland, ME 04106 for 30 days following the posted date of this 
Notice. FTA and the SPBS will accept comments on this Goal for 45 days from the posted 
date of this Notice. 
 
Comments may also be sent directly to the Federal Transit Administration by contacting:  
Ms. Margaret Griffin  
Civil Rights Officer, Region I  
Federal Transit Administration  
55 Broadway, Suite 920  
Cambridge, MA 02142  
Tel. (617) 494-2397  
E-mail: margaret.griffin@fta.dot.gov  

 
Several interested stakeholders will be notified directly by e-mail of the goal publication. 
 
*If no substantive comments are received, then this Notice shall serve as the Final Overall 
DBE Goal for the Federal Fiscal Years cited above. 
 
 
Posted Date:  November 9, 2017 
Effective Date: October 1, 2017  
 By: Arthur L. Handman 
 Director, Transportation Department 
 City of South Portland 

 DBE Liaison Officer 


